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SEPTEMBER 2022

Notice of Commencement  
Municipal Class Environmental  
Assessment Study
McNaughton Road West Widening and Urbanization  
from Major Mackenzie Drive to Falvo Street

The Study 
The City of Vaughan has initiated a Schedule ‘C’ Municipal Class  

Environmental Assessment (EA) for improvements to McNaughton Road 

West between Major Mackenzie Drive and Falvo Street. The study will 

assess the urbanization and widening of McNaughton Road West from 

two to four lanes, the inclusion of sidewalks, cycling facilities and  

mid-block and trail crossings as needed to support the proposed  

connection to the proposed Vaughan Super Trail and Bartley Smith  

Greenway Trail. These improvements will address the capacity and  

operational needs to accommodate planned growth in the area  

for pedestrians, cyclists, transit users and motorists.

The Process
This study will carry out Phases 1 through 4 of the Municipal Class EA process and will assess the proposed  

improvements with consideration of impacts on transportation services and the natural, socio-economic and cultural  

environments. The study will be completed in accordance with the planning and design process for Schedule 

‘C’ projects, as outlined in the Municipal Engineers Association Municipal Class EA guidelines (October 2000, as 

amended in 2007, 2011 and 2015). Upon completion, an Environmental Study Report will be made available for 

public review and comment. The report will document the study, consultation process and decision-making rationale.



Consultation
Consultation with citizens is a key component of this study. The City will engage and collaborate with stakeholders 

to learn, educate and discuss possible ways to improve transportation choices in the area to create a more  

sustainable and transportation-oriented future. 

Two Public Information Centres will be held throughout the study process to present findings, share alternative  

designs, evaluations and recommendations for review and comment. Dates and details will be shared on the  

project’s webpage at vaughan.ca/McNaughtonRd closer to the consultation dates. 

Join the conversation. Visit vaughan.ca/McNaughtonRd for study updates and opportunities to get involved  

in the decisions for this project. 

Contact Us

To join the study mailing list or to share comments, please contact:

vaughan.ca/McNaughtonRd

Hilda Esedebe, P.Eng.

Project Manager, City of Vaughan

2141 Major Mackenzie Dr. 

Vaughan, ON  L6A 1T1

T: 905-832-2281, ext. 8484

E: Hilda.Esedebe@vaughan.ca

Michelle Mascarenhas, P.Eng.

Consultant Project Manager, HDR Corp.

100 York Blvd., Suite 300

Richmond Hill, ON  L4B 1J7

T: 289-695-4613

E: Michelle.Mascarenhas@hdrinc.com 

Personal information on this form is collected under the authority of the Municipal Act, 2001 and will be used for the purpose 
of administering the McNaughton Road West Environmental Assessment Study (between Major Mackenzie Drive and  
Falvo Street). Questions about this collection can be directed to the Manager, Transportation Planning and Engineering,  
City of Vaughan, 2141 Major Mackenzie Dr., Vaughan, ON  L6A 1T1, 905-832-2281 ext. 8702. With the exception of personal 
information, all comments will become part of the public record.

This Notice was first issued Sept. 29, 2022


